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National Child Welfare Resource Center for Organizational Improvement
Responses to New Jersey’s Request for Information
Date
Request:

Peter Forest, Peter.Forest@dcf.state.nj.us, New Jersey, writes: The State of New Jersey is in the process of developing and formalizing curriculum and training modules for its Institutional Abuse Investigation Unit (IAIU). One of the goals of this program is to ensure consistency of practice across the State in the following:

 

- Planning and conducting effective investigations in various settings (schools, foster homes, residential centers, etc.) 

 

- Using observation skills (individuals, interactions, environment) 

 

- Coordinating with law enforcement and other stakeholders 

 

- Using effective interviewing (and listening) skills for site professionals and children 

 

- Note taking and recall of the interview 

 

 

If you (or your state) have relevant information, training resources and programs, or web links you think would be useful for this program, please don’t hesitate…send it to peter.forest@dcf.state.nj.us. The need is immediate! I’d rather have too much information and material. 

Responses:

1.  MB Lippold, Indiana:

Regarding supevisors, we have developed a 5 module training based on Charmain Brittains supervisor curriculum to assist supervisors with coaching and guiding their workers.  We could provide the entire curriculum, but it is very much based on the Indiana Mission, Visiion, Values and Practice Model.  Let us know.  We don't have anything specific on effectively intervening in families where the child's behavior is driving the agency intervenwion.  We have adopted the statewide use of the Child and Adolescent Strengths and Needs (CANS) asessment developed by Dr. John Lyons which provides recommendations based on algorithms for services including placement.  We do not at this time have any curriculum on institutional assessments but will probably be developing something as we are creating an institutional unit that will be viable July 1, 2010.


